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KCC Vice Chair Kim, Choong-Seek 
had talks with the Mongolian CRC Vice Chair

- Pledging a successful hosting of the Asia-Pacific Regulators’ Roundtable (Oct. 14-15) 

In the morning of October 1st, Vice Chairman Kim, Choong-Seek of 
the Korea Communications Commission (KCC) met with his 
counterpart from the Mongolian Communications Regulatory 
Commission (CRC) Vice Chairman Munkhbat Buyandelger and shared 
views on a range of issues regarding exchanges and cooperation between 
the two organizations in the field of broadcasting and telecommunications. 

The two sides reaffirmed achievements of mutual cooperation including 
human exchanges, policy consultations, digital switchover of terrestrial TV 
and others, and assured each other to continue the well-intentioned 
cooperative relations in a sustained manner. During the talks, they also 
shared actual cases of broadcasting and telecom policy direction, digital 
switchover experience, and market conditions, etc.  

Vice Chairman Kim said “it is a pleasure to share with Mongolia 
Korea’s best broadcasting and telecommunications technologies and 
know-how, and our real-world experiences, larger than theoretical 



lessons from books, will serve as good reference to further develop 
the sector in Mongolia.” 

In response, the CRC Vice Chairman remarked that “Korea has given 
Mongolia great help in our process of switching terrestial TV to 
digital” and continued that “I do hope that our mutual exchanges will 
deepen and widen in many areas including fee regulation, market 
statistics and competition.”

In the meantime, Vice Chairman Kim expressed his gratitude for the 
attendance of CRC Chairman Balgansuren Batsukh in the 3rd 
Asia-Pacific Regulators’ Roundtable jointly hosted by KCC and ITU 
in Seoul on October 14th~15th, and asked for Mongolia’s support and 
cooperation for the successful hosting of the meeting. 

The CRC is an independent regulator governing broadcasting and 
telecommunications of Mongolia and has similar work scope to that 
of the KCC. Its major duties include spectrum policies, 
telecommunications fees and post. It signed a memorandum of 
understanding with the KCC in 2011 for productive cooperation in 
broadcasting and telecommunications. 


